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Project: N22 Baile Bhuirne to Macroom Road Development 
Subject: Substantial Completion of Roadworks on the Existing N22 at Coolcour 
Junction, Macroom 

 
 

Public Notice 
 
 
 
Update from the Contractor on the N22BBM project, Jons Civil Engineering-John Cradock JV: 
 
The construction of the new junction at Coolcour has been ongoing since early Summer 2022 and 
has been a particularly challenging element of the Baile Bhuirne to Macrooom Road Development 
project to deliver. The site of the junction and roundabout are relatively restricted and live traffic 
on the existing N22 had to be managed as it traversed the roundabout works site. In addition, there 
are a number of residences located at Coolcour which access the existing N22 within the works site. 
 
Works on the new junction are now substantially complete with the installation of permanent road 
markings and road studs commencing today. Consequently, the Contractor will only have minor 
traffic management at this location once these works have been completed. 
 
The Contractor would like to thank all parties who assisted us in the construction of the new junction 

at Coolcour, including the residents at Coolcour, An Garda Siochana, Cork County Council Area 

Engineer and his team, the Emergency Services, Utility Providers, local businesses and in particular 

all road users who have travelled through our site for the duration of the works. We greatly 

appreciate the support and co-operation we received from all these stakeholders, without which 

we could not have completed these junction works. 

Yours faithfully, 

      Peter O’Donoghue: PRO, Jons Civil Engineering - John Cradock JV 

 

               


